Letter from Earl Warren to Truman



Supreme Conrt of the Ynited States
MWashington 25, T, ¢,
CHAMBDERS OF
THE CHIEF JUSTICE August 30, 1958

Honorable Harry 5. Truman,
Independence, Missouri.

Dear Mr. President:

I am sorry that my absence from Washington prevented
me from responding more promptly to your letter of July 23rd.

The only hesitancy I had about accepting the invitation
to serve as a member of the Board of Directors of the Harry 5.
Truman Library Institute was because I thought the work done by
the Institute might lead to recommendations which would affect
the Executive Branch of the Government, In view of the state-
ments in your letter, I am sure this is not the case, and I, there-
fore, am happy to accept.

I am looking forward with pleasure to my association
with the Board of Directors, and hope it will mean that I will
have an opportunity to visit with you from time to time.

With my very best wishes, I am

Sincerely,
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